SOUTH WEST ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION
SECRETARY: Helen Kelsey:  07816367460/01278 723246
kelseys4@btinternet.com
 MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING Tuesday 23rd June 2020 8.00pm held online using Zoom
PRESENT:

Christine Vince KERNO (Chairman); Helen Kelsey BOK (secretary); Steve Robertson QO (treasurer); Richard Sansbury QO (fixtures); Dick Keighley WIM (cttee); Katy Dyer BOK (cttee); Arthur Vince (cttee); Pete Maliphant (cttee and SWJOS); Charles Daniel BOK; Kim Liggett NGOC; Jason Falconer WSX; Andy Reynolds DEVON; Roger Hargreaves KERNO.
1. Apologies for absence
There were no apologies and it was noted that having 5 club reps at the meeting was something of a record.
2. Approval of minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 20th May 2020

The minutes were agreed to be a true record of the previous meeting (held in two sessions 20-21st May 2020).
3. Matters arising from minutes not elsewhere on agenda
a. Summer relay series – addition of last year’s winners to website. HK had not received a response from James Crickmore concerning his involvement in the relay series or putting his contact details on the SWOA team page. Action Jason Falconer to contact James and ask him to get in touch with HK concerning his SWOA involvement.

b. Update of “What SWOA does” to be left until immediate future of orienteering more certain.

c. Cost of First Aid course, still awaiting restart of such courses.

d. CV has written to Nathan in recognition of his Making Orienteering Inclusive course.

4. Certificates and trophies for SW league
In consultation with Spencer Modica, AV has written to all winners of the of the SW Orienteering League and sent their certificates. The trophies are impractical to post and are still held by winners of the 2018-19 (Gallopen) series.  When a suitable SW event has been identified, arrangements will need to be made for the return, engraving and awarding of the trophies.
5. Plans for AGM

In the light of the cancellation of the Caddihoe Chase, it was agreed that the AGM would be best conducted online and the suggestion was for a Saturday in September. Date to be discussed at next meeting.
6. JK 2021 update 

CV reported on progress with JK2021.  See Appendix 1 
There was some discussion about how hygiene would be dealt with in line with Government guidelines, particularly reference to toilets, whether they would need to be sanitised between uses etc; it was concluded that it was not really appropriate to discuss at this stage and, between now and next April, we should have some indication of how other sports are dealing with this. Roger stressed that toilets would need to be insured as there had been several instances at Davidstow where toilets had been burned down.
7. SWOA Website
It was generally agreed that the changes made so far to the website were an improvement. HK reported on the sections still to complete: The SWOA team contacts page almost complete, DK suggested that the @ be replaced by “at” to avoid scam emails. It was agreed that phone numbers would not be used on the website. Grants section being looked at by HK and SR: it was agreed that it would be a good idea to include info about how grants have been used in the past. Action HK, SR
Juniors page links to SWJOS website which is not kept up to date, but it was agreed that as long as the contact details were correct it was still useful to maintain the link.  
RS reiterated his idea that each page should have a named person responsible for it and this was agreed for Relays (James Crickmore), SW Orienteering League (Spencer Modica), Fixtures (SWOA Fixtures secretary), Grants (SWOA treasurer), Controllers (SWOA recorder of controllers), the rest of the website SWOA secretary; and that these people plus chairman should be the only people who had authority to arrange for changes/additions to website. Action HK
It was agreed that “News” section should include an update every time anything was added to the website. Action HK, RS, SR, AV, Spencer Modica, James Crickmore
It was agreed that a link to the BOF webinars should also be included on the website. Action HK
8. SW League 2020/21- should we be making plans for its curtailment?
Given the uncertainty surrounding orienteering in the current pandemic and the difficulty of obtaining permissions for any future events whilst Government guidelines do not allow mass gatherings, it was unanimously agreed that the SW League would not happen in season 2020-21. This would give clubs more flexibility to organise their events as and when they could obtain permissions. Clubs to be encouraged to hold the events if possible, but not to have the requirements of being part of the league. Action RS to contact club fixtures secretaries to inform of decision
9. Proposal for meeting with Forestry England
QO have a meeting with their local FE representatives on August 26th and will report back any news.  FE have understandably postponed any meeting with orienteers as they have more urgent issues to deal with. Charles Daniel noted that it was important that we didn’t drop off their radar altogether and that we should keep open our lines of communication, reminding them that we are looking forward to discussing the approval of event zones as soon as is possible. Action Andy Reynolds to ask Bryan Smith whether he has plans to contact FE soon.

10. AOB

Jason Falconer reported that WSX and WIM have been setting up a series of MapRun events which have been very well received (12 events, each being available for a 9 day window). There has been much publicity, including advertisements on local radio.  The success of these events indicates that this may boost participation in the night league.  DK stressed that these are advertised as individual training runs and are not covered by BOF insurance.

Jason also reported that orienteering is on the National Curriculum for schools in Autumn and that clubs may be asked to produce more maps of school areas and get involved in this.

WIM/WSX, having cancelled the Caddihoe Chase this year, asked whether this could happen in 2021 instead of the scheduled DEVON event. Action Andy Reynolds to take to DEVON committee meeting tomorrow. (Post meeting: Andy reported that DEVON has agreed to this arrangement)

PM reported that Zoom sessions with SWJOS were still going well but that, after such a long time with no events, he really wanted to give the juniors the sense that next season really would happen, and asked that all clubs notify him about any suitable areas for training that are likely to be available for use in the autumn. Action All

Andy Reynolds and SR reported that DEVON and QO are taking advantage of MapRun to get people out orienteering individually and have their times recorded.

Kim Liggett reported that NGOC continues to make a lot of use of MapRun in the Gloucestershire areas.

Charles Daniel reported that BOK has made a considerable use of Usynligo (similar to MapRun) for Virtual orienteering courses and these have been very popular with many members of the club, results and reports being published in the online newsletter. The club is looking towards “Phase 2” and investigating permissions for local events in preparation for relaxing of restrictions.

Roger Hargreaves reported that KERNO is having its first Zoom meeting next Tuesday. They have permanent courses on FE land, which people can use but the club has been asked not to promote them. Roger also questioned whether, having lost Tamar Triple this year, it was likely that SINS would happen in 2021 and KERNO then run Tamar Triple in 2022. Action RS to investigate
SR reported that all financial transactions in the last period were concerning items previously agreed, so did not require committee approval. See Appendix 2a and 2b.

Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 21st July 8pm

Appendices:

Appendix 1

JK2021 report


[image: image1.emf]JK 2021 - progress  report 03 - SWOA 20-06-23.docx


Appendix 2a






Appendix 2b

SWOA Account Summary year to 19-06-20


SWOA account status 19-06-20



[image: image2.emf]SWOA Account  Detail 190620 Status.pdf







[image: image3.emf]SWOA Accounts vs  March 190620.pdf
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SWOA Accounts Status 2019-20 -- June 19, 2020

Year to Date: Income - £6,129, Expenses £4,991, Net £1,138 surplus

Changes since prior report (March 4, 2020):

Levy Income £ 832
Interest Income 6
Total Income £ 838
Grants f (30)
Website hosting (60)
Committee Expenses (255)
Total Expense f (345)
Net 493
Grants Representation -- Tom Perry

No outstanding grant requests

Committee Expenses Includes Helen Kelsey attendance at BOF Development Conference

Steve Robertson

June 19, 2020
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These areas have now been embargoed:

	2nd April 2021 	Sprint	Plymouth Hoe

	3rd April 2021 	Middle Distance	Penhale 

	4th April 2021 	Long Distance	Penhale

	5th April 2021 	Relays 	Davidstow



We have lost permissions to use Towans, unfortunately.  Consequently both the Day 2 Middle distance and Day 3 Long races will be held on Penhale; it should be possible to plan the Middle distance race so that it does not go north of the fence, thus not incurring MoD land charges.   Davidstow has been picked as a suitable area for the Day 4 Relays.

· Joint Coordinators – Roger Hargreaves and Christine Vince, both KERNO

BOF Major Event Advisor – Helen Errington

Treasurer – Mike Forrest BOK

Entries Secretary – Helen Kelsey BOK 

Enquiries Team Leader – Liz Yeadon SARUM 

SI Equipment Coordinator – Barry Olds KERNO 

Safety Officer – Helen Taylor DEVON 

Equipment Manager – Phil Beale Devon

Publicity Officer – Andy Reynolds DEVON 

BOF Map Advisor – Terry Smith SO

Elite Advisor – Scott Collier KERNO 

TrailO Coordinator – Richard Keighley WIM  

· We will apply for Days 2 and 3 to be WREs, but this will not be confirmed before September 2020.

· Plymouth Hoe – Day 1 Sprint, 2nd April: 

Planner – Gavin Clegg BOK

Controller – Simon Thompson HOC

Mapper – Roger Hargreaves KERNO

Day Organiser – Rod Allday KERNO 

Road closures in Plymouth are presumed to cost approx. £1100; a SWOA member has a contact for this.  We have identified an event centre adjacent to the Hoe.  Competitor parking would be in the numerous public car parks.  Access inside the Citadel has been denied and we will need permission to site controls anywhere on the perimeter of the Citadel. We are intending to hold the BOF AGM on a date TBA with BOF at St Ives Bay Holiday Park where there is a suitable room; this needs to be confirmed with the venue (closed due to coronavirus restrictions).

· Penhale – Day 2 Middle distance, 3rd April:  

Planner – Phil Newall KERNO

Controller – Ranald Macdonald DVO

IOF Advisor – Mike Forrest BOK 

Assistant to the Controller – Simon Freer KERNO

Mapper – John Pearce DEVON 

Day Organiser – Graham Pring KERNO assisted by Bernie Muir KERNO



Permissions need confirming from CWT and NE

We have found parking at Perranporth Airfield, from where competitors will be bussed in.  There is limited on-site parking at the Haven campsite where Assembly will be.  The MoD charge per capita is for courses which go north of the fence, so the planner intends to stay on the southern side.



· Penhale – Day 3, Long, 4th April:

Planner – Ben Chesters DEVON 

Controller – Tim Pribul CHIG

IOF Advisor – Tim Pribul CHIG

Assistant to the Controller – Simon Freer KERNO

Mapper – John Pearce DEVON

Day Organiser – Graham Pring KERNO assisted by Bernie Muir KERNO 

As for Day 2.  We expect to incur MoD land charges for those courses which go north of the fence.

· Davidstow – Day 4 Relays, 5th April: 

Planner – Will Hancock KERNO 

Controller – Charles Daniel BOK (tbc)

Mapper – Original map by Will Hancock updated by Sutmaps and later by Ben Mitchell.

Day Organiser – Steve Beech KERNO

We are applying for land permissions for Davidstow [Landowner agreed, Commoners and NE TBA].  We shall need the usual paraphernalia (toilets etc) which will likely require an overnight presence to guard against vandalism.  There is plenty of room for parking and Assembly.  However, the area is not very technical although there is plenty of potential for head-to-head racing.

· Website: this now displays JK 2021.  The Publicity Officer is working on posting up initial event information.  This is necessarily sparse, due to coronavirus constraints. 

· Roger Hargreaves is working on the documentation to send to the LSAG (Local Safety Action Group); one each for Plymouth City Council and Cornwall Council.

· The Partnership Agreement was signed some time ago.  Mapping contracts have been concluded.

· Christine Vince to get quotes from the major suppliers (toilets, marquees, First Aid) when these firms are back in business.  It is understood that BOF have an agreement with SPORTident to use them for the entries, start lists and results provision.

· Some officials’ meetings have been held on Zoom.  A date of 1st September 2020 has been pencilled in for a review by Roger Hargreaves, Christine Vince and Helen Errington.  Once we can meet as a group, another team meeting will be arranged for Ilsington VH.

· Risks.  

Davidstow permissions: Roger Hargreaves is dealing with in-Cornwall issues.  

Penhale permissions: agreed for Sunday 4th April but need confirming for 3rd April.

Coronavirus restrictions: Christine Vince is assessing coronavirus risks as far as possible.  There is no point at this stage in fussing over distancing, or sanitising toilets, or anything else; in the next nine months, almost anything could happen (including another lockdown).  Christine’s estimate at present is that we could consider opening online entries on 1st January 2021; at that stage, if matters are not approaching what used to pass for normal, then we need to consider cancelling the event (i.e. if social distancing is still in place, or we are not allowed to have a gathering of 2-3000 people, or there is a requirement for self-isolation if virus is suspected).

Financial: Mike Forest has created “what if” scenarios based on reduced entry numbers if there is caution from orienteers to travel from far and wide to get to the far SW.



Christine Vince KERNO

Roger Hargreaves KERNO

Joint Coordinators
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SWOA Summary by Account 2019 - 20

Year to Date: June 19, 2020

ACCOUNT DETAIL Bank Accounts Summary
Main Major Event Total Level
INCOME
Levies BOK 909.60 n/a 909.60 5,769.00
DEVON 556.00 n/a 556.00
KERNO 233.40 n/a 233.40
NGOC 2,163.00 n/a 2,163.00
N wWo 353.60 n/a 353.60
Qo 343.20 n/a 343.20
SARUM 302.40 n/a 302.40
WIM 418.20 n/a 418.20
WSX 333.60 n/a 333.60
Other 156.00 n/a 156.00
5,769.00 n/a 5,769.00
Other Income 8.81 351.00 359.81 359.81
Total 5,777.81 351.00 6,128.81 6,128.81
EXPENSE
Grants Junior Squad (2,000.00) n/a (2,000.00) (3,026.52)
Representation Junior (60.00) n/a (60.00)
Senior (129.02) n/a (129.02)
Tours/Training Junior (837.50) n/a (837.50)
Senior 0.00 n/a 0.00
Courses Individuals 0.00 n/a 0.00 (688.01)
Clubs (388.01) n/a (388.01)
Other (300.00) n/a (300.00)
English OC 0.00 n/a 0.00 0.00
Website (208.39) n/a (208.39) (1,005.08)
Expenses Committee (546.37) n/a (546.37)
Competition (250.32) n/a (250.32)
K21 (181.00) (90.00) (271.00) (271.00)
Misc. 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00
Total (4,900.61) (90.00) (4,990.61) (4,990.61)
SUMMARY Income Expense Net
Levies 5,769.00 0.00 5,769.00
Grants 0.00 (3,026.52) (3,026.52)
Courses 0.00 (688.01) (688.01)
English OC 0.00 0.00 0.00
JK21 351.00 (271.00) 80.00
Other Income / Misc. 8.81 (1,005.08) (996.27)
Total 6,128.81 (4,990.61) 1,138.20
CASH BALANCES
Current Accounts Deposit
61155490 32311372 Account Total
Opening Balances 6,023.97 0.00 3,000.40 9,024.37
Transfers Deposit (5,000.00) 0.00 5,000.00 0.00
Current (256.00) 256.00 n/a 0.00
Tranacts Credit 5,769.00 351.00 8.81 6,128.81
Debit (4,900.61) (90.00) n/a (4,990.61)
Closing Balances 1,636.36 517.00 8,009.21 10,162.57
YTD Change (4,387.61) 517.00 5,008.81 1,138.20

June 19, 2020







